
Greetings Your Imperial Majesties, Imperial Estate Holders and Populace of Adria, 
 
It is a time of celebration -  the coronation of Their Imperial Majesties Babette II and Desmond II.  May 
their second reign be filled with many beautiful memories. 
 
The office of Imperial Rolls is not made up of the Imperial Minister only.  It is a culmination of the efforts 
and work of each Rolls Minister across the Empire.  Whether they be slightly tardy or Johnny on the 
spot,  have exemplary paperwork or not the best at record keeping, they work extremely hard.  They 
often go without acknowledgement.  Therefore, I would like to extend a HUGE thank you to all the Rolls 
Ministers I have worked with over the past year.  We have processed over 700 events this past year.   
 
Sir Ruaidhri Silverhand has not received any conversion requests that could be submitted.  Third level 
knighthood audits have been nonexistent since I previously reported.  However, across the Empire there 
have been quite a few knightings at First and Second level.  Huzzah.   
 
The Archivist is still trying to get all the old records updated and onto various drives.  This would allow 
multiple copies in case of some type of error on a drive.  Please check with her to make certain all your 
old records have been received by her. 
 
Several months ago, Lady Moira graciously accepted the position of Deputy Imperial Minister of Rolls.  
She is certainly keeping me on my toes.  I have also been working with several others who have 
expressed interest in helping and learning.  A perk I truly enjoy of this position is helping others to learn. 
 
The Imperial Rolls report for this Imperial Estates meeting is a simple one.  There is no “naughty list”.  Of 
course, some chapters are a little behind.  But everyone has been doing their best -  and that is all we 
can ask. 
 
Until we meet again, I remain 
 
Yours in Service 
Dame Katelyn 
    


